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I'm Pete Caldwell, Executive Director of We Care Services for Children and I appreciate the
opportunity to provide public comment regarding Measure X funding choices.

We Care has been providing Early Childhood Developmental and Mental Health services in
Contra Costa County for over 60 years and has long been an advocate for greater community
understanding of the significant value of the types of early intervention our most vulnerable
neighbors need.

The promise of Measure X funding has been in its community-sourced understanding of the
deep need for early childhood funding as a way of addressing the most fundamental deficits in
this county's support net.   To date, less than 4% of Measure X funds have targeted what
research shows is the most impactful time to intervene in a child's development.  

In Contra Costa, a likely 10,00 children have a diagnosable Mental Health concern and the gap
between the needs and the resources available to effectively address them has only widened. 
The recent implementation of CalAIM has further impacted families' access to critical services
as providers like We Care are no longer reimbursed for travel to home visits - crucial to
effective intervention.

On behalf of the children and families left behind, and the opportunity missed for a healthier
community, I ask that the Board make a commitment to the future of this county by addressing
the need that exists today for greater funding for Early Childhood Services

Thank you.

-- 
Pete Caldwell
Executive Director
We Care Services for Children


















































































